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HSE HR Circular 022/2015         
  
To:   Each CEO Section 38 Agency 
  
From:  Rosarii Mannion, National Director of Human Resources 
 
Date:   23rd September 2015 
 
Re:   Salary rates for future CEO appointments to Section 38 Agencies 
 

 

Dear Colleagues 
 
This Circular is to advise on the salary rates for future CEO appointments to Section 38 Agencies.  
The Department of Health has completed an extensive review of the appropriate salary levels for 
the CEOs of Section 38 Agencies in conjunction with the Department of Public Expenditure and 
Reform and the Health Service Executive. 
 
The review of the appropriate level of remuneration for Section 38 Agencies is now complete in 
respect of the CEOs.  It has been agreed with the Department of Public Expenditure and Reform 
that in future there will be two banding levels – one for the CEOs of Acute Hospitals and one for the 
CEOs of Social Care organisations.  
 
Please note Appendix 1 and attached letter which outlines the revised salary bands which will apply 
to any new CEO appointments arising from this date. 
 
All queries concerning this Circular should be directed to National HR by email to 
hilary.dolan@hse.ie or by phone to 01 635 2612. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
_______________ 
Rosarii Mannion 
National Director of Human Resources 
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